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UNITED STATES

PRELIMINARY VIEWS ON WRC-07

Agenda Item 1.16:  to consider the regulatory and operational provisions for Maritime Mobile Service Identities (MMSIs) for equipment other than shipborne mobile equipment, taking into account Resolutions 344 (Rev.WRC‑03) and 353 (WRC‑03);

ISSUE: The expansion of MMSIs is proposed for effective maritime Search and Rescue (SAR) operations and enhancements of the maritime navigation systems.  SAR aircraft using Digital Selective Calling (DSC) require assignment of MMSIs to enable effective communications with ships during emergency communications.  Also, the assignment of MMSIs to aids-to-navigation will increase maritime navigational safety.  The MMSIs for equipment other than shipborne mobile equipment must be unique to prevent confusion between vessels and distinguish aircraft engaged in search and rescue operations.  ITU-R M.585 governs the MMSI format.

BACKGROUND:  During WRC-03, MMSIs for other than shipborne equipment received considerable objections from some administrations.  The United States first presented the issue of MMSIs for aeronautical equipment at the ITU during the Conference Preparatory Meeting (CPM-2), which were subsequently discussed and endorsed during a meeting of the International Maritime Organization (IMO).  The main concern expressed by some administrations was the belief that changing the Radio Regulations during WRC-03 was premature.  Administrations believed that ITU-R studies are required to ensure that there are no incompatibility issues regarding the use of MMSIs with the existing GMDSS.  Administrations were also concerned that allowing DSC equipment on aircraft might degrade the effectiveness of the GMDSS.  During WRC-03 several administrations expressed a need to assign MMSIs to Aids to Navigation as outlined in Resolution 353 (WRC-03). 

U.S. VIEW:  Recommendation ITU-R M.585 should be reviewed and modified prior to WRC-07 to take into account the potential exhaustion of maritime identification digits (MIDs) and MMSIs, and compatibility with current uses of MMSIs.  This review may lead to recommendations for changes to the Radio Regulations.  RR Article 19 should be modified to allow for assignment of MMSIs to aeronautical stations involved in maritime SAR.  The United States and other administrations are currently studying, and in some cases implementing, replacement of existing RACON Transponders with AIS Transponders that require the use of MMSI's as an enhancement to maritime safety.  The use of AIS Transponders will permit detection and identification of aids-to-navigation at greater ranges. (June 2004)
